Transcript: Top tips for reporting your employment income
If you get a Centrelink income support payment and work, you need to report your employment income every fortnight. 
We use this to work out how much to pay you. 
You can do this using your Centrelink online account through myGov.
Here’s our top tips for getting your reporting right.
Report the gross amount of income you were paid during your current reporting period. 
The gross amount is the total income your employer pays, before tax or other deductions are taken out. 
It’s usually different to what you get in your bank account. 
You’ll find the gross amount on your payslips. 
Report your partner’s gross employment income. 
Your payment amount is also based on what your partner gets paid.
That’s why we need to know about their gross income even if they’re not getting a payment from us. 
Don’t report self-employment income in your employment income report. 
Business income is usually assessed once each year. 
If you’ve already declared it, you don’t need to tell us about it every fortnight. 
But if there are any major changes to your business income, including starting a new business, you must send us an updated Profit and Loss statement within 14 days. 
Report before 5pm local time on your reporting date. 
Your payment may be late if you don’t report on time. 
Don’t upload or send us your payslips.
We’ll let you know if we need them. 
You or your nominee can lodge your employment income report online, using your Centrelink online account through myGov, the Express Plus Centrelink mobile app or by phone on 133 276.
For more information go to servicesaustralia.gov.au/incomereporting. 

